
September 8, 2023 

WHO’S WHO AT DRCI 

Superintendent – Ms. Sundquist Grievance Diversity Coordinator – Mr. Ybarra   Physical Plant Manager – Mr. Schlegel 
Asst. Supt. General Services – Ms. Peel Health Services Manager – Ms. Carter          Religious Services – Mr. Ball 
Asst. Supt. Security – Ms. Plummer   Hearings Officer – Ms. Cortazar & Ms. Bruce     OCE Call Center – Mr. Bierman        
Business Services Office – Ms. Bryan   Institution Work Program – Mr. Chapman          OCE Laundry – Mr. Wright 
Correctional Services Manager – Mr. Duncan    Library Coordinator – Mr. Dubal   Transitions Coordinators- Ms. Wilson   
Education Director – Mr. Sklenar    Mailroom Manager – Ms. Hofman  
Food Services Manager – Mr. Peterson    Mental Health Services Manager – Ms. Pierce 
Warehouse & Commissary Manager-Ms. Simmelink-Rask 
______________________________________________________________________________________________________________________ 

DOC/DRCI/PREA 

 Prison Rape Elimination Act (PREA Information)  
The Oregon Department of Corrections (ODOC) has a 
zero tolerance policy for sexual abuse, sexual 
harassment and for retaliation for reporting an 
incident. You may report in person to any staff, 
through an AIC communication, through the 
grievance system, by calling the PREA hotline by 
making a language selection, then dialing 91 from 
any AIC phone. 

Filing an Anonymous PREA Report  
If you are uneasy about filing a PREA allegation, you 
may file an anonymous report with an outside 
agency.  
You may write to:  

Governor’s Constituent Services Office 
900 Court Street NE, Suite 254 

Salem, Oregon 97301 
Please indicate in the beginning of your letter you 
are filing a PREA allegation and you are requesting to 
remain anonymous. The Governor’s Office will refer 
all anonymous allegations to the DOC PREA 
Coordinator to assure an investigation is completed 
based off the information that is provided.  

Opposite Gender Viewing/Announcements  
Opposite gender staff announcement themselves 
when entering a housing unit by ringing a bell. This 
must be done any time the status quo of the gender 
supervision on a housing unit changes (if there is 
already an opposite gender staff on the unit then 
there is not needed to re-announce). When you hear 
the doorbell, opposite gender staff will be entering 

the housing unit so please make sure you are 
covered up appropriately.  
It is also important you undress in the appropriate 
locations. If you are located in a bunk area, there are 
cameras throughout the facility so the designated 
changing/bathroom areas are the only areas you 
should be without undergarments. Opposite gender 
viewing may happen incidentally when staff are 
conducting routine cell checks. You can minimize this 
by keeping aware of the gender of supervision in 
your housing unit and ensuring you cover up when 
possible.  

Community-Based PREA Advocacy (Support) 
Program  
ODOC has partnered with community based, 
confidential advocates of sexual abuse victims to 
provide services to AICs.  
AICs at ODOC who have experienced sexual abuse 
may reach a community-based advocate by making a 
language selection, entering your AIC PIN, then press 
0*711 AIC telephone systems, or may request a 
private call through the PREA Compliance Manager 
at the facility. Advocates provide victims of sexual 
abuse information about their options, resources, 
information and emotional support. There is no 
charge for calls to advocates.  
The community-based advocacy crisis line is for 
individuals needing assistance coping with sexual 
abuse related issues and should not be used for 
other purposes.  
Telephone calls and mail with community-based 
advocacy centers is considered privileged 
communication and will be handled similar to legal 
calls/official mail. All advocacy calls are not 
monitored or recorded.  



 

Advocates provide confidential support and crisis 
intervention, inform you about the investigation and 
medical examination process, educate you about 
healing from sexual abuse and offer resources and 
referrals  
Advocates will not tell you what to do, communicate 
with the institution unless you request them to do so 
and sign a release and will not provide legal advice.  
Community-based advocacy centers provide sexual 
abuse support to people of all genders. Community-
based advocates will not report unless you request 
them to do so and if you sign a release of 
information.  
Just Detention International Headquarters is a 
national advocacy resource and can be reached at:  

3325 Wilshire Blvd., Suite 340 
Los Angeles, CA 90010 

If you have any other questions regarding PREA, you 
may ask any staff member, write the PREA 
Compliance Manager at your institution, or you may 
write:  

E. Sage, PREA Coordinator 
Oregon Department of Corrections 

2575 Center St.NE 
Salem, Oregon 97301 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DOC/DRCI/ICSolutions 
 
The Department of Corrections is aware that T-
Mobile and Boost Mobile customers may be 
experiencing difficulties with receiving  
 
calls from AICs due to T-Mobile’s spam filters. T-
Mobile is investigating the issue.  
 
There are currently two workarounds: 
 

• Your loved ones can call T-Mobile customer 
service and request the number associated 
with the prison (Deer Ridge 1-458-230-5136) 
is removed from the spam blocked list. For 
general help, dial 611 from their T-Mobile 
phone, or call 1-800-937-8997. 
 

• They can also download the “Scam Shield 
App” from DOC web page or social media 
which should be a T-Mobile application. From 
the application, they can add the number 
(Deer Ridge 1-458-230-5136) they want 
allowed. 
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Adult in Custody (AIC) Trust Accounts  
 

 General 
Spending 
Account 

• Primary spending account for AICs 

• Eligible deposits are received into this account 
o Examples: Deposits received from friends/family, and PRAS 

• AICs use the Request for Withdrawal of Funds form (CD28) to facilitate financial transactions 
from the General Spending Trust Account 

• Funds in this account are not protected from debt/obligation collection or garnishment 

Protected 
Spending Reserve 

Account 

• This is a spending account established for AICs who receive protected money 
o Examples: disability benefits for veterans, moneys received from Native American or 

tribal government, railroad retirement benefits, OCE Prison Industry Enhancement 
(PIE) Awards 

• AICs use the green Request for Withdrawal of Funds from Protected Reserve form (CD28P) to 
facilitate financial transactions from the Protected Reserve Trust Account 

• Funds in the Protected Reserve Trust Account are protected from debt/obligation collection 
or garnishment   

Transitional 
Savings Account 

• Established per SB844/ORS 423.105 as a means for AICs to save funds for release from ODOC 
custody 

• 5% of each eligible deposit is received into the AICs Transitional Savings Trust Account until 
the account reaches $500 

• AICs may elect to transfer funds into this account by submitting a transfer request form 
(CD1832, available electronically and in paper) up to $500 

• AICs may continue a 5% deduction of their eligible deposits beyond $500 if court-ordered 
financial obligations (COFOs) are satisfied  

• Funds in the Transitional Savings Trust Account are protected from debt/obligation collection 
or garnishment, but this is not the same thing as the Protected Spending Reserve Account 

General Savings 
Account 

• Established as a means for AICs to save funds outside of the Transitional Savings Trust Account 

• AICs may elect to transfer funds into the General Savings Trust Account by submitting a 
transfer request form (CF1832, available electronically and in paper) 

• Funds in this account are not available until the AIC releases from ODOC custody; an exception 
may be granted by the CFO or designee per OAR 291 Div. 158 

• Funds in the General Savings Trust Account are not protected from debt/obligation collection 
or garnishment 

Obligated 
Reserve Accounts 

• Medical, Optical, Dental, Trip, Education, Religious, and Programming are accounts AICs use 
when there is a need to reserve funds for a good or service that meets specific criteria 

• AICs may receive deposits directly to one of these accounts from an external source 

• AICs must be approved to place funds into an Obligated Reserve Account 

• Funds in Obligated Reserve Accounts are deemed spent and therefore are not subject to 
debt/obligation collection or garnishment 

 

 

Financial Services 
Informational Briefing 
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